
































September 14, 2020


Jamie Whitehouse, AICP

Acting Planning & Zoning Director

County Administrative Offices

2 The Circle/P.O. Box 417

Georgetown, DE  19947


RE: Case No. 12473/Variance Request 432-8.00-124.00


Dear Mr. Whitehouse, 


Please find attached several documents regarding the variance being requested for the 
structure being constructed at 32622 Pine Grove Road, Laurel, De. The documents are listed 
below:


1) Building Permit

2) Notes provided by Soil Site Engineer

3) Septic/Drainage plan


The building permit was obtained on 4/14/2020. The permit specifically states the structure 
Front Setback to be 30’/Pine Grove Road.  The structure, as planned, sits 47’ from the road, 
which was thought to be well within compliance of the permit and also in compliance with the 
septic plan.  The foundation was erected on 5/13/2020. A county inspector came to the site 
that day but did not perform any measurements. Another county inspector came the following 
day, after the footers were installed, and measured and informed us there was an issue.  He 
told us our options were to have an engineer re-survey/recommend changes or to submit for a 
variance.  

We stopped construction on the garage and hired an engineer to re-survey and the end result 
was that the garage would have to be reduced by 7’, which would make the garage 
impractically small.  At that point, having no other immediate options, we applied for the 
variance. 


Thank you in advance for considering this request and reviewing the information provided.


Sincerely, 


Kenda L. West

Owner

32622 Pine Grove Road

Laurel, DE 19956
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